
 

 

MINUTES FOR APRIL 5, 2010  MEETING OF THE CATHARINE TOWNSHIP 
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

 
 

Mr. Rispoli called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. All members were present. 
Visitors were Robert Mingle and Deborah Haldeman 

 
David made a motion to accept the March 2010  minutes as written. Barrie seconded 

them and all were in favor.  
 

Barrie made a motion to accept the March 2010 financial report as written. David 
seconded them and all were in favor.  

 
 

Old Business 
 

The proposal of taking over Oak Alley as a township road is still being handled by Allen 
at this time.  

 
Mrs. Haldeman was here to readdress the campsite situation and to ask questions about 

whether there were township guidelines to prohibit campers and campsites. The 
supervisors assured her that the proper permits were being acquired as to the properties in 

question. As long as the property owners are in compliance with the current ordinances 
the supervisors have no other jurisdiction with the matter.  

 
 

New Business 
 

Mr. Mingle was here to ask to request that the Edgewood Drive sign be replaced. It has 
disappeared since one of the snow storms. The secretary will order a new sign and the 
road workers will put it back up as soon as it is received. Mr. Mingle also stated that a 
number of years ago there was a sign that read Ganister Village in the community of 

Ganister. The residents would like to see the Village of Ganister sign put back up as it 
offered a nice distinction for the area. The secretary will write to PennDot requesting the 

sign on behalf of the residents.  
 

Allen has researched and drafted a new Floodplain Ordinance. The ordinance was sent to 
DCED and it is currently under their review. They will notify the township with any 

changes or comments of the review before it will be advertised for adoption by Catharine 
Township.  

 
The building plans for the township office were reviewed and approved by CCIS. The 

secretary will advertise an invitation for bids that will be opened at the May 2010 
monthly meeting.  

 



 

 

David brought to light an issue with the tree on the shortcut. He is going to inquire as too 
how much it would cost to get the tree removed . 

 
The Spring PSATS Convention is scheduled for April 29, 2010 at the Williamsburg Farm 

Show building.  
 

Meeting was adjourned at 6:58 pm. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
Kara Deters, Secretary/Treasurer 


